
 

  Jake and Virginia Murrah have lived in Tarrant County for over 45 years.  We have had homes in 

Watauga, Hurst, Bedford and currently Eagle Mountain Lake. In December of 2024 we 

purchased a 1.8 acre lot on Little Ranch Road from Mack Garvin where we plan to build our 

dream home in North Richland Hills which will be closer to our mothers, three children, 

grandchildren and church. We plan to build a 4,000 square feet house, a 2,400 square feet shop, 

and a 1,700 square feet pool house. We also plan to put a pond on the lot and have a water 

well. My daughter and son-in-law, Michelle and James Loveless will live in the pool house.  

James will maintain the property and help his disabled father-in-law who is legally blind and has 

Parkinson’s.  Drawings of all three buildings and the lot are attached. 

 

The pool house has approximately 1,700 square feet of living space plus a 700 square foot loft. The shop 

will be a metal building with space for storing a boat and three autos.   The shop also has a tool 

room, an exercise room, a game room and a half bath.  Above these rooms will be a storage 

area.   The shop will have a 12 foot wide by 60 foot long covered patio facing the pool. 

 

 


